PUBLIC SESSION MINUTES July 16, 2015

Present at the meeting were Civilian Review Board members Charlene Bourne (Chair, Eastern District), Keisha Allen (Southern District), William Brent (Southwestern District), Mary Denise Davis (Northern District), Joyce Green (Central District) and John Wesby (Southeastern District). Mr. Wesby arrived after the voting ended for the New Complaints, but participated in voting on the completed investigations.

Also present were:

Kisha A. Brown, Community Relations Commission Chief Rodney Hill, Baltimore Police Department, Internal Affairs Deputy Eric Cox, Sheriff's Office Michael Ryan, Civilian Review Board

The meeting was called to order at approximately 5:30 p.m.

I. Welcome from the Chair

Chair Bourne welcomed everyone to the meeting, including new Board member Ms. Mary Denise Davis who was attending her first meeting representing the Northern District. After introductions, the Board briefly discussed its process, and explained how they vote and what happens after they vote to Ms. Davis.

II. Minutes

The May 21, 2015 Minutes were approved as submitted.

III. New Complaints

PD027-15	CRB simultaneously investigate
PD028-15	IAD only investigate
PD029-15	IAD only investigate
PD030-15	IAD only investigate
PD031-15	IAD only investigate
PD032-15	CRB simultaneously investigate
PD033-15	CRB simultaneously investigate
PD034-15	IAD only investigate

IV. Completed Investigations

No CRB #/	IAD	14-0305	Not Sustained
No CRB#/	IAD	14-0053	Sustained

PD027-15 / IAD14-0318 Not Sustained PD031-14 / IAD 14-0356 Not Sustained SCH050-14 / 14-0010 Not Sustained

V. Director's Report

Director Brown reported that there will be one more new member at the next meeting representing the Northeastern District.

She also stated that she would like to honor Mr. William Brent at the 26th Annual Civil Rights Breakfast on September 25, 2015 at 8:30 a.m. at the Hilton Baltimore Hotel and asked everyone to save that date. Director Brown announced that Barbara Arnwine will be the keynote speaker and there will be three workshops afterwards. The workshops will be on LGBTQ issues, Race Relations – by Tim Wise, and Next Steps – by Barbara Arnwine.

Director Brown also reminded the Board that there will be a governance materials workgroup composed of a member from each of the three divisions and Joyce Green will participate on behalf of the CRB.

Morgan State University is working with Director Brown to establish software program for the CRB. They would like to create a kiosk to have at various areas of the city. We still have to figure out how it would work without being notarized immediately. Director Brown would like to expand where complaints can be filed.

VI. Old Business

There was no old business to discuss.

VII. New Business

Chair Bourne suggested a visit to IAD once all of the new members are onboard. Chief Hill mentioned a "Shoot / Don't Shoot Course", grand jury training, and take down techniques as possible trainings for the Board.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Masters
Staff to the Board